SEPTEMBER 2022 MINISTRY UPDATE

Hello Friends & Ministry Partners!

September was a busy month of travel, first to other states and then later to Sierra Leone. Shaun
was blessed to encourage several of our partnering churches in the Great Commission as our time
in the US came to an end. After the conclusion of our last church appointments, our family returned
to Sierra Leone with little incident. While the more than 24 hour trip is tiring, we are incredibly
thankful for the reduction in Covid-19 travel restrictions to which we had become
accustomed. Thank you all for lifting us up in prayer for travel mercies!

At our first Sunday service upon returning, we were greeted with many hugs and 74 in attendance! It
was wonderful to see both our faithful sisters and brothers-in-Christ as well as several new faces. It
is very apparent that believers at New Beginnings Baptist Church -Babadorie Branch are working to
reach their surrounding community, reporting several new salvations as well as 7 completions of the
basic discipleship course. We praise the Lord for His hand on the ministry and are blessed to be
able to serve Him and minister the people of Sierra Leone!

Prayer Requests:

+ Continued discipleship of current and new believers
+ Ongoing property search for a new church-plant in the Western Peninsula area
+ Our family’s health and safety

+ Election year in Sierra Leone

Thank you for your faithfulness in prayer & financial support!
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